## AAUW Greensboro Minutes of Annual Membership Meeting, March 14, 2017

(Approved, as corrected, by the AAUW Greensboro Board on March 21, 2017)

The Annual Meeting of AAUW Greensboro, a 501(c)3 nonprofit association, was held at the Congregational United Church of Christ (CUCC), 400 W. Radiance Drive, Greensboro, 27403 on Tuesday, March 14, 2017 at 6:00 PM. Twenty-five members were present. The following officers for 2016-2017 were present: Elected – Libby Haile, President – Stephanie Taheri, Treasurer – Peggy Knox, Vice President for Programs – Cheryl Wheaton, Past President – Jane Terwillegar, Secretary. Other members of the 2016-2017 Board of Directors that were present: Laura Tew, Public Policy/Communications – Ann Schwabeland, Membership – Mary Fran Schickedantz, Nominations – Lena Murril-Chapman, Fundraising – Mary Woodrow, Book Browsers – Elaine Morehead, Hospitality.

The Annual Meeting was called to order at 6:45 PM by President Libby Haile. President Haile announced the election results for 2017-2018. Forty-two (42) electronic ballots and three (3) paper ballots were returned out of eighty (80) electronic/paper ballots that were sent to members. The elections results are:

President-Elect – Lena Murrill-Chapman Secretary – Sue Mengert Treasurer – Stephanie Taheri

Millie Hoffler-Foushee, a past President for AAUW Greensboro, presided over the installation of officers. The new officers will begin serving July 1, 2017 for their two-year term of office.

President Haile distributed a packet with the February 2017 Financial Report and annual reports from these committee chairs: College/University Liaison, Fundraising, Nominating, Public Policy/Communications, Book Browsers, and Program (see attached).

Following a number of announcements, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane C. Terwillegar, Secretary